
The Official Board held their September ('83) meeting at the church on Tuesday, 
the 27th, at 8 P.M. Present: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Bugieda, Davis, 
Fetrn, Gerhart, Halter, Lauf, Nendel, Picazio, Sakash, Schlack, Yee; Sisters 
Bullwinkle, Cooper, Sakash and Muir. (17) 

The Pastor read from Hebrews 12:1-3,5-21. This was followed by prayer by the 
individual members. 

The Church Clerk minutes were approved as prepared; the Treasurer's report was 
approved as prepared. 

A letter of resignation from Edward Demetreshon, Jr., was read. After discussion, 
it was moved, seconded and carried that a committee of volunteers would visit 
Bro. Dementreshon concerning his resignation, and to ask him to reconsider. 

Suggestion was made at this point by Brother Lauf that a committee go to the 
other people who have left the church for some reason or another. 

A Letter of Transfer for Sister Irene Smith to the Bethel Christian Center in 
Blackwood, N. J., was granted. 

Pastor Bogdan stated that Ray Gannon of the Messiah Mission had sent Highway 
a letter of appreciation for our offering of $250.00. 

A motion was made that we send an offering from Highway to Sister Acker person-
ally - the offering to be at least $100. Motion carried. 

Schedule: 

October first - Highway Home Anniversary 
October 2 - Water Baptismal service in the evening 

Sunday, October 9 - evening service, Rev. Dave Irwin, Missionary to the Muslims. 

The meeting then adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


